
August 21, 2017

Please do not reply to this email. If you have LEA policy or program questions, please 
forward them to the LEA mailbox at: LEA@dhcs.ca.gov

• Transition to MOVEit Server

° LEAs and third party billing vendors who are authorized to receive LEA 
Medi-Cal Billing Option Program beneficiary Medi-Cal eligibility information 
via a data tape match are notified that the Department of Health Care 
Services (DHCS) Enterprise Innovation Technology Services (EITS) recently 
upgraded to Windows 10, and EITS will no longer be able to support 
Windows 7. Due to this change, the EITS Production Support Unit (PSU) is 
replacing the PGP protection encryption software with secure MOVEit Server. 

° SNFD is requesting that those LEAs and third party billing vendors who 
are authorized to receive LEA Medi-Cal Billing Option Program 
beneficiary Medi-Cal information via a data tape match notify Cheryl 
Ward at Cheryl.Ward@dhcs.ca.gov by COB August 28, 2017.

° Once DHCS is notified, you will be provided with the information necessary to 
ensure a successful transition to access MOVEit.

° Note that if a third party billing vendor represents multiple LEAs, DHCS only 
needs notification from the third party billing vendor who is authorized 
to receive LEA Medi-Cal Billing Option Program beneficiary information 
via a data tape match, and not from the individual LEAs that the billing 
vendor represents.

° Note that those who are already using the MOVEit Server for the School 
Based Medi-Cal Administrative Activities (SMAA) Program will still need to 
notify DHCS if they are going to use the MOVEit Server for the LEA Medi-Cal 
Billing Option Program.

Note that DHCS EITS will be migrating all LEA third party vendors to MOVEit, including 
those that are currently not using PGP. This will ensure that the LEA process is 
consistent and processed in a timely manner.
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